
Summary of Naming Resolutions for Consideration by 
the Board of Visitors 

1. Proposals to name spaces in the Data and Decision Sciences Building:
a. Reception Area in the Behavioral Lab for Tracy Castle-Newman ‘90 & Andrew Newman

b. BASIS Room 164A for Finance Professor Emeritus G. Rodney Thompson

2. Proposals to name spaces within the Corps Leadership and Military Science Building:
1) Special Assistant to the Commandant Office for Randal and Kathleen Fullhart– General Fullhart is
current employee

2) Army Admin Office for Class of 1961

3) Administrative Assistant Office for Class of 1961

4) VTCC/ROTC Classroom #878 for the Class of 1963

5) Navy ROTC Instructor Office for Calvin and Lydia Alemand

6) Director of Development Office for Nancy and H. Pat Artis ’71

7) 1st Floor VTCC/ROTC Classroom #898 for Nancy and H. Pat Artis ’71

8) Army Instructor Office for Barry Casanova and Company I Classmates

9) Marine Instructor Office for Lt. Col. Harper, USMC

10) VTCC/ROTC Classroom #901 for William and Elizabeth Cook

11) VTCC/ROTC Classroom #902 for A Company ‘75

12) Admin Office #146 for Joseph DeWitt ’15

13) Honor Court and Executive Committee Room for S. Cary Gill ’67

14) Observation Deck for S. Cary Gill ‘67

15) VTCC/ROTC Classroom #894 for S. Cary Gill ‘67

16) Museum Curator Office for Malinda Sayers and Staley Hester ’64

17) Multipurpose Room A for Staley Hester and Malinda Sayers

18) Army Instructor Office for Samuel L. Lionberger ‘62

19) First Floor Reception Area for David and Sharon Lowe

20) Army Conference Room for Patricia McCann ’72

21) Army Operations Office for Captain Richard Chin ’59

22) Second Floor Balcony for Lou, Floyd ‘46 and Pat Merryman

23) Scholarship and Stewardship Manager Office for Roger Moore ’64 and Modjeh Khatem-Moore

24) First Floor Women’s Restroom for the Ladies of L Squadron 1973

25) Commandant’s Office for J. Pearson ’87 and Renae Pearson ’90

26) Rice Center Deputy Director Office for G. Robert Quisenberry ’63

27) Army Operations Room for Henry E. Richeson ’63
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28) Army Instructor Office for Col. Charles H. Roede ’92

29) CLMS East Wing for Richard “Rock” Roszak ’71

30) Deputy Commandant’s Operations Room for Harold W. Schneikert ’65

31) Alumni Director Office for Reed ‘63 and Gail Schweickert

32) Rice Center Director Office for Reed ‘63 and Gail Schweickert

33) Army Instructor Office for the Eugene ’34 and Roberta Smith

34) Army Gold Bar Recruiter Office for Hampton ’61 and Nancy Snidow

35) Air Force Instructor Office for Col. David Spracher ’70

36) Ground Floor Atrium for Nicholas ’53 and Fay ’77 Street

37) Executive Officer Office for William A. Stuart, II ’59

38) Navy Conference Room for Harvey ’59 and Agnes Sutton

39) Director of Recruiting Office for Dr. Deborah and Col. William H. Swan ‘’66

40) CLMS Kitchen for Randy H. Thurman ’71

41) 2nd Floor VTCC/ROTC Classroom for Deborah ’78 and Daniel Tillotson

42) Air Force Instructor Office for Brig. Gen. Thomas Verbeck ’73

43) Multipurpose Room B for Aubrey Watts, Jr. ’63
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE RECEPTION AREA IN THE BEHAVIORAL LAB IN THE 
DATA AND DECISION SCIENCES BUILDING FOR 

TRACY L. CASTLE-NEWMAN ’90 AND ANDREW C. NEWMAN 

WHEREAS, Tracy L. Castle-Newman earned her bachelor of science degree in 
business from Virginia Tech in 1990 and serves as a Managing Director at Morgan 
Stanley in Institutional Equity Sales, also being a member of the Equity Operating 
Committee and has worked in Financial Services for over 30 years; and 

WHEREAS, Tracy L. Castle-Newman serves on the Pamplin College of Business 
Cabinet, is a past co-chair of the Finance Advisory Board, and a current member of the 
SEED Advisory Board; and  

WHEREAS, Tracy L. Castle-Newman, in 2007, was inducted into the YWCA Academy 
of Women Leaders in recognition of her contribution to women’s initiatives and has 
received numerous accolades including being named to Worth Magazine’s Power 100 
list in 2017, was a WeQual Finalist In the Leadership Excellence category in 2021, and 
was named to Crain’s most notable Women on Wall Street; and 

WHEREAS, Tracy L. Castle-Newman and Andrew C. Newman have also made 
generous contributions to the Global Business and Analytics Complex, Tracy Castle-
Newman Fund for Excellence in Finance, Pamplin College of Business Annual Fund, 
Finance, Insurance, and Business Law Annual Fund, SEED/BASIS Alumni Excellence 
Fund, and the Hokie Scholarship Fund; and 

WHEREAS, $250,000 has been committed to the Global Business and Analytics 
Complex; and 

WHEREAS, Tracy L. Castle-Newman and her husband Andrew have been strong 
supporters of academics and athletics and are Senior Benefactors of the Ut Prosim 
Society;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Tracy L. Castle-Newman and Andrew C. Newman, and in recognition of 
past and future benefits to the university, the reception area in the behavioral lab in the 
Data and Decision Sciences Building will be known as the Tracy Castle-Newman ’90 
and Andrew Newman Reception Area.     

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Tracy Castle-Newman ’90 and Andrew Newman 
Reception Area in the Behavioral Lab be approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE BASIS ROOM 164A IN THE DATA AND DECISION 
SCIENCES BUILDING FOR G. RODNEY THOMPSON 

WHEREAS, Dr. G. Rodney Thompson, professor of finance in the Pamplin College of 
Business at Virginia Tech, has been conferred the title of “professor emeritus” by the 
Virginia Tech Board of Visitors, and has been a member of the Virginia Tech community 
since 1982, making significant contributions to the understanding of finance through his 
work in financial and international markets focusing on primary securities pricing and 
transitional markets; and  

WHEREAS, Thompson received his bachelor’s degree from the University of Alabama at 
Birmingham, and a master’s degree and doctoral degree from the University of Florida, and 
served as president and board member of the Southern Finance Association and served on 
numerous committees of the Financial Management Association and the Eastern Finance 
Association; he frequently served as a professional conference organizer and as a reviewer 
for financial journals, presenting his research in international venues including Turkey, 
Russia, and the People’s Republic of China; and 

WHEREAS, G. Rodney Thompson was a pioneering leader of study abroad programs at 
Virginia Tech, leading more than 1,100 students in 40 different programs to at least 20 
countries in Africa, Asia, and Europe, having his efforts recognized with the university’s 
Alumni Award for Excellence in International Education in 2006 and the William E. Wine 
Award for Teaching Excellence in 1988 due in part to teaching a wide variety of 
undergraduate and graduate courses across the finance curriculum; and 

WHEREAS, $500,000 has been given by an anonymous donor in honor of Dr. Thompson’s 
legacy and impact on the students and faculty his career has touched; and  

WHEREAS, G. Rodney Thompson continues to be a valued member of the university 
community;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of an anonymous donor, and in honor of G. Rodney Thompson, the BASIS 
Room 164A in the Data and Decision Sciences Building will be known as G. Rodney 
Thompson BASIS Team Room.  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that it is the anonymous donor’s intention that the BASIS 
team room will ultimately honor Pamplin's professor emeritus of finance, Dr. G. Rodney 
Thompson and Dr. Randall Billingsley, Associate Professor of Finance one year after Dr. 
Billingsley's retirement from Virginia Tech, in accordance with university policy and upon 
approval of the Virginia Tech Board of Visitors as the "Thompson-Billingsley BASIS Team 
Room”. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the G. Rodney Thompson BASIS Team Room be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023   
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE SPECIAL ASSISTANT TO THE COMMANDANT 
ROOM FOR MAJOR GENERAL RANDAL D. AND KATHLEEN J. FULLHART 

WHEREAS, Major General Randal D. Fullhart is the current Commandant of the 
Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, Randal D. Fullhart has had a successful and respected military career and 
has been the longest serving Commandant of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, Randall "Randy" Fullhart, with the participation and full support of his wife, 
Kathleen "Kathy" J. Fullhart, has had an extensive volunteer career with the university 
to include his service as a member of the Corps of Cadets Alumni Board, and the 
Highty-Tighty Alumni Board of Directors; and  

WHEREAS, Randy and Kathy Fullhart have been recognized as members of 
the Pylon Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the university to include 
considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, the Maj Gen Stanton R. 
Musser Memorial Scholarship, the VTCCA Colonel Richard S. “Rock” Roszak ’71 
Scholarship, and the VTCC Corps Building Fund; and  

WHEREAS, Randy and Kathy Fullhart have also made generous contributions 
to the Edward F.D. and Norrine Bailey Spencer Leadership Scholarship; and  

WHEREAS, Randy and Kathy Fullhart have been, and continue to be, valued 
members of the university community;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service 
and generosity of Randy and Kathy Fullhart, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the Special Assistant to the Commandant’s Office in the Corps 
Leadership and Military Science Building will be known as the Major General Randal 
D. and Kathleen J. Fullhart Office.

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming the Major General Randal D. and Kathleen 
J. Fullhart Office be approved.

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR THE CLASS OF 1961  

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre graduated from Virginia Tech in 1961 with a degree in 
Engineering and is also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre had a successful and respected career as an Engineer 
in management; and  

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre is also a member of the Ut Prosim Society, the Pylon 
Society, and the 1872 Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the university to 
include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, and the 
College of Engineering; and   

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre has made generous contributions to the VTCC James 
C. Overacre '61 Scholarship and the VTCCA-Class of '61 Scholarship Endowment; and

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre, as well as other members of the Class of 1961, have 
made contributions to the VTCC Corps Building Fund and the VTCC Class of ‘61 Corps 
Building Fund;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of James C. Overacre and the Class of 1961, and in recognition of past and 
future benefits to the university, the Army Administrative Office in the Corps Leadership 
and Military Science Building will be known as the Class of 1961 Army Administrative 
Office.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Class of 1961 Army Administrative Office be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT OFFICE IN THE 
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  

THE CLASS OF 1961   

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre graduated from Virginia Tech in 1961 with a degree in 
Engineering and is also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre had a successful and respected career managing in 
an Engineering firm; and   

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre is also a member of the Ut Prosim Society, the Pylon 
Society, and the 1872 Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the university to 
include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, and the 
College of Engineering; and   

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre has made generous contributions to the VTCC James 
C. Overacre '61 Scholarship and the VTCCA-Class of '61 Scholarship Endowment; and

WHEREAS, James C. Overacre, as well as other members of the Class of 1961, have 
made contributions to the VTCC Corps Building Fund and the VTCC Class of ‘61 Corps 
Building Fund;     

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of James C. Overacre and the Class of 1961, and in recognition of past and 
future benefits to the university, the Administrative Assistant Office in the Corps 
Leadership and Military Science Building will be known as the Class of 1961 
Administrative Assistant Office.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Class of 1961 Administrative Assistant Office be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE VTCC/ROTC CLASSROOM IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  

THE CLASS OF 1963 

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert graduated from Virginia Tech in 1963 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Business and was also a member of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert had a successful and respected career in business as 
an entrepreneur, and is a member of the Hokies for Higher Education along with 
previously serving on the Corps Leadership and Military Science Committee; and  

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets and Virginia Tech; and   

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert has also made generous contributions to the VTCC Gail 
& K. Reed Schweickert Scholarship, Commandant’s Priorities Fund, the VTCC Corps 
Building Fund and the VTCCA Class of '63 Scholarship Endowment; and  

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert, and other members of the Class of 1963, have made 
contributions to the VTCC Class of '63 Corps Building Fund;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Reed Schweickert and the Class of 1963, and in recognition of past and 
future benefits to the university, the VTCC/ROTC Classroom in the Corps Leadership 
and Military Science Building will be known as the Class of 1963 VTCC/ROTC 
Classroom.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Class of 1963 VTCC/ROTC Classroom be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE NAVY ROTC INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR COREY S. ALEMAND 

WHEREAS, Corey S. Alemand is a parent of a current Virginia Tech and Virginia Tech 
Corps of Cadet Class of 2025 student; and 

WHEREAS, Corey S. Alemand has had a successful career as a Digital Transformation 
Manager at Exxon Mobil; and 

WHEREAS, Corey S. Alemand has previously been recognized as a member of the 
1872 Society for his generous philanthropy to the university to include considerable 
support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Corey S. Alemand has made generous contributions to the VTCC Corps 
Building Fund and the O-Course Fund;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Corey S. Alemand, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Navy ROTC Instructor Office in the Corps Leadership and Military 
Science Building will be known as the Calvin and Lydia Alemand Navy ROTC Instructor 
Office. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Calvin and Lydia Alemand Navy ROTC Instructor 
Office be approved. 

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT OFFICE FOR 
NANCY & H. PAT ARTIS '71  

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis graduated from Virginia Tech in 1971 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Engineering, and also holds a Master’s Degree from Rutgers 
University and a Doctoral Degree from the University of Pretoria, South Africa; and  

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis and Mrs. Nancy E. Artis both have had successful careers 
with Performance Associates, Inc. as the President and Vice President respectively, 
and Dr. H. Pat Artis has participated as a member of the VTCC Alumni Board, and other 
Virginia Tech committees; and  

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis and Mrs. Nancy E. Artis have been recognized as 
members of the Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, and the Pylon Society for their 
outstanding philanthropy to the university including to the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets, Athletics, and the College of Engineering; and   

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis and Mrs. Nancy E. Artis have also made generous 
contributions to the VTCC Corps Building Fund, the Hokie Scholarship Fund, the BEAM 
Foundation Fund, the Commandant’s Annual Priorities Fund, and various other VTCC 
and University Funds;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Dr. H. Pat & Mrs. Nancy E. Artis, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the Director of Development Office in the Corps Leadership 
and Military Science Building will be known as the Nancy & H. Pat Artis '71 Director of 
Development Office.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Nancy & H. Pat Artis '71 Director of Development 
Office to be approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE VTCC/ROTC CLASSROOM 898 FOR 
NANCY & H. PAT ARTIS '71 

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis graduated from Virginia Tech in 1971 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Engineering, and also holds a Master’s Degree from Rutgers 
University and a Doctoral Degree from the University of Pretoria, South Africa; and  

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis and Mrs. Nancy E. Artis both have had successful careers 
with Performance Associates, Inc. as the President and Vice President respectively, 
and Dr. H. Pat Artis has participated as a member of the VTCC Alumni Board, and other 
Virginia Tech committees; and  

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis and Mrs. Nancy E. Artis have been recognized as 
members of the Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, and the Pylon Society for their 
outstanding philanthropy to the university including to the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets, Athletics, and the College of Engineering; and   

WHEREAS, Dr. H. Pat Artis and Mrs. Nancy E. Artis have also made generous 
contributions to the VTCC Corps Building Fund, the Hokie Scholarship Fund, the BEAM 
Foundation Fund, the Commandant’s Annual Priorities Fund, and various other VTCC 
and University Funds;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Dr. H. Pat & Mrs. Nancy E. Artis, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, VTCC/ROTC Classroom #898 in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Nancy & H. Pat Artis '71 VTCC/ROTC 
Classroom.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Nancy & H. Pat Artis '71 VTCC/ROTC Classroom 
898 to be approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR LIEUTENANT COLONEL 

BARRY W. CASANOVA AND “I” COMPANY CLASSMATES  

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Barry W. Casanova graduated from Virginia Tech in 
1970 with a Bachelor of Arts degree in Liberal Arts and Human Sciences and was also 
a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Barry W. Casanova had a successful and respected 
career in the U.S. Army as well as an attorney at his own practice and has acted as an 
Alumni Chapter Leader; and   

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Barry W. Casanova has been recognized as a member 
of the Pylon Society and the 1872 Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the 
university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets and 
Virginia Tech Administration; and  

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Barry W. Casanova has made generous contributions 
to the VTCC Corps Building Fund, the Commandant’s Priorities Annual Fund, the 
Alumni Annual Fund, and various other VTCC and University funds;    

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Lieutenant Colonel Barry W. Casanova, and in recognition of past and 
future benefits to the university, the Army Instructor Office in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Lieutenant Colonel Barry W. Casanova 
and I Company Classmates.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming Lieutenant Colonel Barry W. Casanova and “I” 
Company Classmates to be approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE MARINE INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  

LT. COL. HARPER, USMC   

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook are both graduates of the 
Pamplin College of Business at Virginia Tech with William M. Cook receiving a Bachelor 
of Science in 1975 and a Master’s in Business Administration in 1976, while 
Elizabeth A. Cook received a Bachelor of Science in Accounting and Information 
Systems in 1977; and 

WHEREAS, William M. Cook is also a graduate of the Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, William M. Cook had a successful and respected career as a well-
respected business leader and even after retirement serves as the president of 3 
Corporate Boards along with his wife Elizabeth A. Cook, who had a successful and 
respected career in business, and with his wife's support, William is a member of the 
VTCC Alumni Board and the Commandant's Advisory Group; and  

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook have been recognized as members of 
the Ut Prosim Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for their outstanding 
philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps 
of Cadets and the Pamplin College of Business; and  

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook have also made generous contributions 
to the Bill and Betsy Cook Global Scholars Resource Fund, the Pamplin College of 
Business Global Analytics Complex, the Emerging Leaders Endowment and various 
other philanthropic gifts to Virginia Tech;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the Marine Instructor Office in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the LT. COL. HARPER, USMC Marine 
Instructor Office. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Lt. Col. Harper, USMC Marine Instructor Office be 
approved.  

 August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE VTCC/ROTC CLASSROOM 901 IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  

WILLIAM M. AND ELIZABETH A. COOK 

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook are both graduates of the 
Pamplin College of Business at Virginia Tech with William M. Cook receiving a Bachelor 
of Science in 1975 and a Master’s in Business Administration in 1976, while 
Elizabeth A. Cook received a Bachelor of Science in Accounting and Information 
Systems in 1977; and 

WHEREAS, William M. Cook is also a graduate of the Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, William M. Cook had a successful and respected career as a well-
respected business leader and even after retirement serves as the president of 3 
Corporate Boards along with his wife Elizabeth A. Cook, who had a successful and 
respected career in business, and with his wife's support, William is a member of the 
VTCC Alumni Board and the Commandant's Advisory Group; and  

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook have been recognized as members of 
the Ut Prosim Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for their outstanding 
philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps 
of Cadets and the Pamplin College of Business; and  

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook have also made generous contributions 
to the Bill and Betsy Cook Global Scholars Resource Fund, the Pamplin College of 
Business Global Analytics Complex, the Emerging Leaders Endowment and various 
other philanthropic gifts to Virginia Tech;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the VTCC/ROTC Classroom 901 in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Bill and Betsy Cook VTCC/ROTC 
Classroom.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Bill and Betsy Cook VTCC/ROTC Classroom be 
approved.  

 August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE VTCC ROTC 902 CLASSROOM IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR “A” COMPANY ‘75 

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook are both graduates of the 
Pamplin College of Business at Virginia Tech with William M. Cook receiving a Bachelor 
of Science in 1975 and a Master’s in Business Administration in 1976, while 
Elizabeth A. Cook received a Bachelor of Science in Accounting and Information 
Systems in 1977; and 

WHEREAS, William M. Cook is also a graduate of the Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, William M. Cook had a successful and respected career as a well-
respected business leader and even after retirement serves as the president of 3 
Corporate Boards along with his wife Elizabeth A. Cook, who had a successful and 
respected career in business, and with his wife's support, William is a member of the 
VTCC Alumni Board and the Commandant's Advisory Group; and  

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook have been recognized as members of 
the Ut Prosim Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for their outstanding 
philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps 
of Cadets and the Pamplin College of Business; and  

WHEREAS, William M. and Elizabeth A. Cook have also made generous contributions 
to the Bill and Betsy Cook Global Scholars Resource Fund, the Pamplin College of 
Business Global Analytics Complex, the Emerging Leaders Endowment and various 
other philanthropic gifts to Virginia Tech;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of William and Elizabeth Cook, and in recognition of past and future benefits 
to the university, the VTCC/ROTC Classroom 902 in the Corps Leadership and Military 
Science Building will be known as the “A” Company '75 VTCC/ROTC Classroom.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the “A” Company '75 VTCC ROTC Classroom be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE ADMIN OFFICE 146 IN THE CORPS LEADERSHIP 
AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR JOSEPH L. "JOEY" DEWITT ‘15 

WHEREAS, Brendon L. and Lisa A. DeWitt are parents of former Virginia Tech and 
Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets Class of 2015 student, Joseph DeWitt who died suddenly 
as a 5th year senior; and 

WHEREAS, Joseph graduated from the Corps of Cadets in 2015 and was 
commissioning into the Army; and  

WHEREAS, his parents, Brendon and Lisa are honoring him; and 

WHEREAS, Brendon L. and Lisa A. DeWitt have been recognized as members of the 
Pylon Society and the 1872 Society for their generous philanthropy to the university to 
include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Brendon L. and Lisa A. DeWitt have also made generous contributions to 
the Commandant’s Annual Priority Fund and the CLMS Operational Support Fund;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Brendon L. and Lisa A. DeWitt, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the Administrative Office 146 in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Joseph L. "Joey' DeWitt '15 Office. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Joseph L. "Joey' DeWitt '15 Office be approved. 

August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE HONOR COURT AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE ROOM
IN THE CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  

S. CARY GILL “L” COMPANY '67

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill graduated from Virginia Tech in 1967 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Architecture, Arts, and Design and also graduated from the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has a successful and respected career in architecture and 
serves as a member of Hokies for Higher Education; and  

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, and the College of Architecture, Arts, and Design; and  

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has also made generous contributions to the VTCC S. Cary 
Gill '67 Scholarship, the VTCC Scholarship Annual Fund, the VTCC S. Cary Gill '67 
Citizen-Leader Scholarship and the VTCC Museum Fund;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of S. Cary Gill, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the university, 
the Honor Court and Executive Committee Room in the Corps Leadership and Military 
Science Building will be known as the S. Cary Gill “L” Company ‘67 Honor Court and 
Executive Committee Room.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the S. Cary Gill “L” Company ‘67 Honor Court and 
Executive Committee Room be approved.  

 August 29, 2023 
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RESOLUTION NAMING THE OBSERVATION DECK IN THE CORPS LEADERSHIP
AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR S. CARY GILL “L” COMPANY '67  

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill graduated from Virginia Tech in 1967 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Architecture, Arts, and Design and also graduated from the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has a successful and respected career in architecture and 
serves as a member of Hokies for Higher Education; and  

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, and the College of Architecture, Arts, and Design; and  

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has also made generous contributions to the VTCC S. Cary 
Gill '67 Scholarship, the VTCC Scholarship Annual Fund, the VTCC S. Cary Gill '67 
Citizen-Leader Scholarship and the VTCC Museum Fund;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of S. Cary Gill, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the university, 
the Observation Deck in the Corps Leadership and Military Science Building will be 
known as the S. Cary Gill “L” Company ‘67 Observation Deck.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the S. Cary Gill “L” Company ‘67 Observation 
Deck be approved.  

 August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING VTCC/ROTC CLASSROOM #894 IN THE CORPS
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

S. CARY GILL “L” COMPANY '67

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill graduated from Virginia Tech in 1967 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Architecture, Arts, and Design and also graduated from the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has a successful and respected career in architecture and 
serves as a member of Hokies for Higher Education; and  

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, and the College of Architecture, Arts, and Design; and  

WHEREAS, S. Cary Gill has also made generous contributions to the VTCC S. Cary 
Gill '67 Scholarship, the VTCC Scholarship Annual Fund, the VTCC S. Cary Gill '67 
Citizen-Leader Scholarship and the VTCC Museum Fund;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of S. Cary Gill, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the university, 
the VTCC/ROTC Classroom #894 in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the S. Cary Gill “L” Company ‘67 Classroom.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the S. Cary Gill “L” Company ‘67 Classroom be 
approved.  

 August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE MUSEUM CURATOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

MALINDA G. SAYERS & F. STALEY HESTER, JR. '64 

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester graduated from Virginia Tech in 1964 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Business, and is also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester, with the support of Malinda G. Sayers, has been 
recognized as a member of the VTCC Alumni board and was a member of the original 
Corps Leadership and Military Science Building Committee; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester and Malinda G. Sayers have been recognized as 
members of the Ut Prosim Society, the 1872 Society, and the Pylon Society for their 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, the Pamplin College of Business, and the Hokie 
Scholarship Fund; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester has also made generous contributions to the VTCC 
Malinda G. Sayers & F. Staley Hester, Jr. '64 Scholarship and the VTCCA F. Staley 
Hester Endowed Scholarship; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester and Malinda G. Sayers continue to be valued members of 
the university community;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of F. Staley Hester and Malinda G. Sayers, and in recognition of past and 
future benefits to the university, the Museum Curator Office in the Corps Leadership 
and Military Science Building will be known as the Malinda G. Sayers & F. Staley 
Hester, Jr. '64 Museum Curator Office.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Malinda G. Sayers & F. Staley Hester, Jr. 
'64 Museum Curator Office be approved.  

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING MULTIPURPOSE ROOM A IN THE CORPS LEADERSHIP 
AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

 F. STALEY HESTER & MALINDA G. SAYERS 
 

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester graduated from Virginia Tech in 1964 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Business, and is also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester, with the support of Malinda G. Sayers, has been 
recognized as a member of the VTCC Alumni board and was a member of the original 
Corps Leadership and Military Science Building Committee; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester and Malinda G. Sayers have been recognized as 
members of the Ut Prosim Society, the 1872 Society, and the Pylon Society for their 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, the Pamplin College of Business, and the Hokie 
Scholarship Fund; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester has also made generous contributions to the VTCC 
Malinda G. Sayers & F. Staley Hester, Jr. '64 Scholarship and the VTCCA F. Staley 
Hester Endowed Scholarship; and  

WHEREAS, F. Staley Hester and Malinda G. Sayers continue to be valued members of 
the university community; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of F. Staley Hester and Malinda G. Sayers, and in recognition of past and 
future benefits to the university, Multipurpose Room A in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Malinda G. Sayers & F. Staley Hester, Jr. 
'64 Multipurpose Room. 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Malinda G. Sayers & F. Staley Hester, Jr. '64 
Multipurpose Room be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR SAMUEL L. LIONBERGER 

WHEREAS, Samuel L. Lionberger graduated from Virginia Tech in 1962 with a 
Bachelor of Science in Architecture and Urban Studies and was also a graduate of the 
Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, Samuel L. Lionberger had a successful and respected career in 
construction at his family company and is a member of the Cornerstone Alumni 
Advisory Board; and  

WHEREAS, Samuel L. Lionberger has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society and the Pylon Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the 
university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, 
Athletics, and the Skelton 4-H Center at Smith Mountain Lake; and  

WHEREAS, Samuel L. Lionberger has also made generous contributions to the VTCC 
Corps Building Fund, the Commandant’s Priorities Annual Fund, the W.E. Skelton 4-H 
Annual Fund, and the Men's Golf Operating Fund among other VTCC and University 
funds;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Samuel L. Lionberger, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Army Instructor Office in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Samuel L. Lionberger Army Instructor Office.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Samuel L. Lionberger Army Instructor Office be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE FIRST FLOOR RECEPTION AREA IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  

DAVID ’63 AND SHARON LOWE 
 

WHEREAS, David Lowe graduated from Virginia Tech in 1963 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree from the College of Science and was also a member of the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, David Lowe had a successful and respected career in business and is an 
active member of the VTCC Alumni Board; and  

WHEREAS, David and Sharon Lowe have been recognized as member of the Legacy 
Society, the Ut Prosim Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for their 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, the Pamplin College of Business, and Virginia Tech Athletics; 
and  

WHEREAS, David and Sharon Lowe have also made generous contributions to the  
Commandant’s Priorities Fund, the Keep Jumping Fund, the Moss Arts Center Fund, 
and the VTCC Corps Building Fund among other VTCC and University Funds;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of David and Sharon Lowe, and in recognition of past and future benefits to 
the university, the First Floor Reception Area in the Corps Leadership and Military 
Science Building will be known as the David '63 and Sharon Lowe Reception Area.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming the David '63 and Sharon Lowe Reception Area be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023  

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY CONFERENCE ROOM IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR PATRICIA L. MCCANN 

WHEREAS, Patricia McCann graduated from Virginia Tech in 1972 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree; and 

WHEREAS, Patricia McCann had a long career and now is retired from the IRS; and 

WHEREAS, Patricia McCann has been recognized as a member of the Ut Prosim 
Society, the Legacy Society, and the Pylon Society for her outstanding philanthropy to 
the university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, the 
Virginia-Maryland College of Veterinary Medicine, the College of Agriculture and Life 
Sciences, and Athletics; and 

WHEREAS, Patricia McCann has also made generous contributions to the VTCC Corps 
Building Fund, the Virginia-Maryland College of Veterinary Medicine, the Hokie 
Scholarship Fund, the Alumni Center Terrace Fund and various other VTCC and 
University funds;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Patricia McCann, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Army Conference Room in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Patricia McCann Army Conference Room.   

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Patricia McCann Army Conference Room be 
approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY OPERATIONS ROOM IN CORPS LEADERSHIP 
AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR CAPTAIN RICHARD C. CHIN ‘59  

  
WHEREAS, the late Captain Richard C. Chin graduated from Virginia Tech in 1959 with 
a degree in Construction Management, and he also graduated from the Virginia Tech 
Corps of Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, Captain Richard C. Chin and his sister, Captain Sally 
Chin McElwreath, both had successful and respected careers in the Navy; and  

WHEREAS, Captain Richard C. Chin passed away in 2017 and his sister Sally 
Chin McElwreath has made a generous contributions to honor her deceased brother, 
and was recognized as a member of the Legacy Society and the Pylon Society for this 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, Captain Sally Chin McElwreath has made generous contributions to the 
Commandant’s Priorities Fund and the VTCC Corps Building Fund;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Captain Sally Chin McElwreath, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the Army Operations Office in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Captain Richard C. Chin VT ‘59 Army 
Operations Room.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming the Captain Richard C. Chin VT ‘59 Army 
Operations Room be approved.  

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE SECOND FLOOR BALCONY IN THE CORPS LEADERSHIP
AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  
FLOYD W. (SONNY) MERRYMAN, JR. ‘46  

WHEREAS, Mr. Floyd W. Merryman, Jr. was a member of the Class of 1946 from the College 
of Agriculture and Life Sciences and was also a member of the Corps of Cadets and the 
Corps Band; and 

WHEREAS, Mr. Floyd W. (Sonny) Merryman, Jr. was a lifelong resident of Rustburg, Virginia, 
and in partnership with his wife, Frances “Lou” Merryman, founded Sonny Merryman, Inc., a 
trailer equipment and bus dealership; and 

WHEREAS, Sonny Merryman, Inc. emerged as a thriving family business under the watchful 
eye, keen business acumen, and steady leadership of Sonny Merryman and his wife, Lou, 
joined by their daughter and son, A. Patricia “Pat” Merryman and Floyd W. Merryman, III, and 
grew to become one of the nation’s most prominent bus dealers; and 

WHEREAS, the Sonny Merryman family has a long and treasured tradition of service and 
leadership to Virginia Tech, collectively serving on multiple boards and committees, including 
the boards of the Virginia Tech Foundation and the Virginia Tech Athletics Fund, college 
advisory boards, Hokies for Higher Education, Campaign Steering Committees, and the WLP 
Council; and  

WHEREAS, Sonny Merryman was honored with the university’s highest honor in 2006, the 
William H. Ruffner Medal, and is also the namesake of the Merryman Athletic Facility for his 
generous support of this enhancement to the athletics complex; and 

WHEREAS, Sonny and Lou Merryman have been recognized at Virginia Tech with charter 
membership in the President’s Circle of the Ut Prosim Society and membership in the Legacy 
Society for their outstanding philanthropy benefitting the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, 
Pamplin College of Business, Athletics, the Moss Arts Center, and other university initiatives; 
and  

WHEREAS, Lou Merryman, Pat Merryman, and Floyd Merryman, III have also made 
generous contributions to the construction of the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building in honor of their husband and father, Sonny Merryman; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Lou, Pat, and Floyd Merryman in tribute to the legacy of Sonny Merryman, and 
in recognition of past and future benefits to the university, the Second Floor Balcony in the 
Corps Leadership and Military Science Building will be henceforth known as the F. W. (Sonny) 
Merryman, Jr. Balcony; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this resolution supersedes a similar resolution approved 
by the Board of Visitors on August 29, 2023. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
That the above resolution naming the F. W. (Sonny) Merryman, Jr. Second Floor Balcony 
(and superseding a similar resolution passed by the Board of Visitors on August 29, 2023) be 
approved.  

June 11, 2024 

ATTACHMENT CC



VOID
RESOLUTION NAMING THE SECOND FLOOR BALCONY IN THE CORPS 

LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  
LOU MERRYMAN, FLOYD W. MERRYMAN, SR. ‘46 AND PAT MERRYMAN 

  
WHEREAS, Mr. Floyd W. Merryman, Jr. graduated from the College of Agriculture and 
Life Sciences in 1946 and was also a member of the Corps Band, Ms. Frances (Lou) 
Merryman is the faithful spouse of Mr. Floyd W Merryman, Jr., and A. Patricia (Pat)  
Merryman is the daughter of Floyd and Lou Merryman; and  

WHEREAS, Lou, Floyd and Pat Merryman founded and maintained the successful 
family business of Sonny Merryman Inc., and have served on multiple committees 
combined including the Hokies for Higher Education, Campaign Steering Committees, 
College Advisory Boards, and the Virginia Tech Athletic Fund; and  

WHEREAS, Lou, Floyd, and Pat Merryman have all been recognized as members of 
the Ut Prosim Society and Legacy Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the 
university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, 
Athletics, and the Moss Arts Center; and  

WHEREAS, Lou, Floyd and Pat Merryman have also made generous contributions to 
the VTCC Corps Building Fund, the Athletics Indoor Practice Facility, the Center for Arts 
Construction, the Elizabeth "Betsy" Flanagan WLP Endowed Lecture Fund and various 
other VTCC and University Funds;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Lou, Floyd and Pat Merryman, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the Second Floor Balcony in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Lou, Floyd and Pat Merryman Second 
Floor Balcony.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming the Lou, Floyd and Pat Merryman Second Floor 
Balcony be approved.  

August 29, 2023  

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE SCHOLARSHIP/STEWARDSHIP MANAGER OFFICE IN THE 
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

 ROGER H. MOORE '64 AND MOJDEH KHATAM-MOORE  

WHEREAS, Roger H. Moore graduated from Virginia Tech in 1970 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree from the College of Science, and is also a graduate of the Virginia Tech 
Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Roger H. Moore had a successful and respected career in technology and 
business and is a current member of the VTCC Alumni Board and the College of 
Science Roundtable; and  

WHEREAS, Roger H. Moore and Mojdeh Khatam-Moore have been recognized as  
members of the Ut Prosim Society, Legacy Society, and Pylon Society for their 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, and the College of Science; and  

WHEREAS, Roger H. Moore has also made generous contributions to the VTCC Corps 
Building Fund, the Hokie Scholarship Fund, the Commandant’s Priorities Annual Fund, 
the German Club Alumni Account, and other VTCC and University Funds; and 

WHEREAS, Roger H. Moore continues to be a valued member of the university 
community and dedicates countless hours to volunteering to serve his alma mater; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Roger H. Moore, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Scholarship/Stewardship Manager Office in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Roger H. Moore '64 and Mojdeh Khatam-
Moore Scholarship and Stewardship Manager Office.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Roger H. Moore '64 and Mojdeh Khatam-Moore 
Scholarship and Stewardship Manager Office be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE FIRST FLOOR WOMENS RESTROOM IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FORTHE  

LADIES OF “L” SQUADRON 1973 

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Dee Dodson Morris graduated from Virginia Tech in 
1976 with a Bachelor of Science in Liberal Arts & Human Sciences and was also a 
graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Dee Dodson Morris had a successful and respected 
career in the U.S. Army as well as in the U.S. Department of Defense and was a 
member of the first female Company in the Corps of Cadets, “L” Squadron, celebrating 
50 years of Women in the Corps this year; and 

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Dee Dodson Morris has been recognized as a member 
of the VTCC Alumni Board and as a member of the Pylon Society for a generous 
contribution to the university to include the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Lieutenant Colonel Dee Dodson Morris has also made generous 
contributions to the Commandant’s Annual Priority Fund;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Lieutenant Colonel Dee Dodson Morris, and in recognition of past and 
future benefits to the university, the first floor women's restroom in the Corps Leadership 
and Military Science Building will be known as The Ladies of “L” Squadron 1973 
Restroom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming The Ladies of “L” Squadron 1973 Restroom be 
approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE COMMANDANT’S OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

JAMES A. “J.” PEARSON ’87 AND RENAE C. PEARSON ‘90 

WHEREAS, James Ashley “J.” Pearson II graduated from Virginia Tech in 1987 with a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Agricultural and Applied Economics and was a member 
of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Renae Collier Pearson graduated from Virginia Tech in 1990 with a degree 
in Family and Child Development and was a member of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, J. and Renae Pearson have had successful and respected careers in 
business; and 

WHEREAS, J. and Renae Pearson have both had extensive volunteer careers with the 
university to include service on the Virginia Tech Foundation Board of Directors, the 
Corps of Cadets Alumni Board, the College of Agriculture and Life Sciences Advisory 
Board, the College of Liberal Arts and Human Science Advisory Board, and the 
Campaign Steering Committee; and 

WHEREAS, J. and Renae Pearson have been recognized as members of the Ut Prosim 
Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable 
support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, J. and Renae Pearson have also made generous contributions to the 
College of Agriculture and Life Sciences, the College of Liberal Arts and Human 
Sciences, and Virginia Tech Athletics, also creating the J. and Renae Pearson ELS 
Scholarship for the Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, J. and Renae Pearson have been, and continue to be, valued members of 
the university community; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of J. and Renae Pearson, and in recognition of past and future benefits to 
the university, the Commandant’s Office in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the J. Pearson ’87 and Renae Pearson ’90 Office. 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the above resolution naming the J. Pearson ’87 and Renae Pearson ’90 Office be 
approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE RICE CENTER DEPUTY DIRECTOR OFFICE IN THE
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

G. ROBERT QUISENBERRY ‘63

WHEREAS, G. Robert Quisenberry graduated from Virginia Tech in 1963 with a 
Bachelor of Science degree from the College of Science and was also a member of the 
Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, G. Robert Quisenberry had a successful and respected career in business 
and is an active member of the VTCC Alumni Board; and  

WHEREAS, G. Robert Quisenberry has been recognized as a member of the Legacy 
Society, the Ut Prosim Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets, the College of Science, Athletics, and the Arts Initiative; and   

WHEREAS, G. Robert Quisenberry has also made generous contributions to the Robert 
S. Quisenberry Memorial ELS Scholarship, the Commandant’s Priorities Fund, the Keep
Jumping Fund, the Moss Arts Center Fund, and the VTCC Corps Building Fund;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of G. Robert Quisenberry, and in recognition of past and future benefits to 
the university, the Rice Center Deputy Director Office in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Bob Quisenberry Rice Center Deputy 
Director Office.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Bob Quisenberry Rice Center Deputy Director 
Office be approved.  

 August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY OPERATIONS OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

HENRY E. RICHESON “M” COMPANY ‘63 

WHEREAS, Henry "Hank" Richeson graduated from Virginia Tech in 1963 with a 
Bachelor of Science in Business and was also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Hank Richeson had a successful and respected career with the Bank of 
Virginia as a Chairman; and 

WHEREAS, Hank Richeson has been recognized as a member of the Ut Prosim 
Society, the 1872 Society, the Pylon Society, and the Caldwell Society for generous 
contributions to the university to include the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Hank Richeson has also made generous contributions to the Virginia Tech 
Corps of Cadets and Athletics;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Hank Richeson, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Army Operations Office in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Henry E. Richeson M Company '63 Room.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Henry E. Richeson “M” Company '63 Room be 
approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING 

FOR COLONEL CHARLES H. ROEDE ‘92  

WHEREAS, Colonel Charles H. Roede graduated from the College of Science at 
Virginia Tech in 1992 and was also a member of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, the 
Virginia Tech Honor Society, and American Chemical Society; and  

WHEREAS, Colonel Charles H. Roede has a successful and respected career in the 
U.S. Army; and  

WHEREAS, Colonel Charles H. Roede has previously been recognized as a member of 
the Pylon Society and the 1872 Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the university 
to include the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, Colonel Charles H. Roede has also made generous contributions to the 
VTCC Corps Building Fund and the VTCC Matthew La Porte Memorial Scholarship;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Colonel Charles H. Roede, and in recognition of past and future benefits 
to the university, the Army Instructor Office in the Corps Leadership and Military 
Science Building will be known as the Charles H. Roede Army Instructor Office.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming the Charles H. Roede Army Instructor Office be 
approved.  

August 29, 2023  

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE EAST WING IN CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY
SCIENCE BUILDING FOR COLONEL RICHARD S. “ROCK” ROSZAK '71 

WHEREAS, Colonel Richard S. “Rock” Roszak graduated from Virginia Tech in 1971 
with a Bachelor of Science degree in Business, and graduated the Virginia Tech Corps 
of Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, Colonel Richard S. “Rock” Roszak led a successful career in the United 
States Air Force and as a Virginia Tech Employee until his retirement; and  

WHEREAS, Scott and Melinda Sayre have also made generous contributions to honor 
Rock and made generous contributions to the Commandant’s Priorities Fund and the 
VTCC Corps Building Fund;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Scott and Melinda Sayre, and in recognition of past and future benefits to 
the university, the East Wing in the Corps Leadership and Military Science Building will 
be known as the Colonel Richard S. “Rock” Roszak ‘71 East Wing.    

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Colonel Richard S. “Rock” Roszak ‘71 East 
Wing be approved.  

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE DEPUTY COMMANDANT’S OPERATIONS ROOM IN 
THE CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

HAROLD W. SCHNEIKERT '65 

WHEREAS, Harold W. Schneikert graduated from Virginia Tech in 1965 with a Bachelor 
of Science degree in Engineering and was also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Harold W. Schneikert had a successful and respected career as a 
Registered Representative and continues to be a member of the VTCC Alumni Board; 
and  

WHEREAS, Harold W. Schneikert is a member of the Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy 
Society, and the Pylon Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the university to 
include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, the 
Virginia Tech Library, and the College of Engineering; and 

WHEREAS, Harold W. Schneikert has also made generous contributions to the VTCC 
Corps Building Fund, the Harold Schneikert International Engineering Scholarship, the 
H. Schneikert Endowed Intercollegiate Athletic Women's Scholarship and various other
VTCC and University funds;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Harold W. Schneikert, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Deputy Commandant’s Operations Office in the Corps Leadership and 
Military Science Building will be known as the Harold W. Schneikert '65 Office. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Harold W. Schneikert '65 Office be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ALUMNI DIRECTOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR REED AND GAIL 

SCHWEICKERT, “E” COMPANY CLASS OF 1963  

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert graduated from Virginia Tech in 1963 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Business and was also a member of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert had a successful and respected career in business as 
an entrepreneur, and serving as a member of Hokies for Higher Education and 
previously serving on the CLMS Committee; and  

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets and Virginia Tech; and    

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert has also made generous contributions to the VTCC Gail 
& K. Reed Schweickert Scholarship, Commandant’s Priorities Fund, the VTCC Corps 
Building Fund and the VTCCA Class of '63 Scholarship Endowment;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Reed Schweickert, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Alumni Director Office in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Reed and Gail Schweickert, E Company Class of 1963 
Alumni Director Office.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming the Reed and Gail Schweickert, “E” Company Class 
of 1963 Alumni Director Office be approved.  

August 29, 2023  

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE RICE CENTER DIRECTOR OFFICE IN THE 
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

 REED AND GAIL SCHWEICKERT, “E” COMPANY CLASS OF 1963 

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert graduated from Virginia Tech in 1963 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Business and was also a member of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and   

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert had a successful and respected career in business as 
an entrepreneur, and serving as a member of Hokies for Higher Education and 
previously serving on the CLMS Committee; and  

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society, the Legacy Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his 
outstanding philanthropy to the university to include considerable support to the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets and Virginia Tech; and    

WHEREAS, Reed Schweickert has also made generous contributions to the VTCC Gail 
& K. Reed Schweickert Scholarship, Commandant’s Priorities Fund, the VTCC Corps 
Building Fund and the VTCCA Class of '63 Scholarship Endowment;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Reed Schweickert, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Rice Center Director Office in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Reed and Gail Schweickert, “E” Company Class of 1963 
Rice Center Director Office.   

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Reed and Gail Schweickert, “E” Company Class 
of 1963 Rice Center Director Office be approved.  

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR   

EUGENE A. SMITH, JR. ’34 AND ROBERTA C. SMITH 
  

WHEREAS, the late Eugene A. Smith, Jr. graduated from Virginia Tech in 1934 with a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Engineering and was a member of the Virginia Tech 
Corps of Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, Eugene A. Smith, Jr. and the late Roberta C. Smith will be recognized in 
the Corps Leadership and Military Science Building in the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets 
by their family; and  

WHEREAS, Eugene A. Smith, Jr. is remembered as a valued member of L Company; 
and  

WHEREAS, the Smith Family, specifically William J. Smith, have made generous 
contributions to the VTCC Corps Building Fund to honor his parents;    

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of the Smith Family, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Army Instructor Office in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Eugene A. Smith, Jr. ’34 and Roberta C. Smith Army 
Instructor Office.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming in memory of Eugene A. Smith, Jr. ’34 and Roberta 
C. Smith Army Instructor Office be approved.  

August 29, 2023  

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ARMY GOLD BAR RECRUITER OFFICE IN THE 
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

HAMPTON VINCENT SNIDOW JR ’61 L COMPANY AND NANCY J. SNIDOW 
 

WHEREAS, the late Hampton Vincent Snidow, Jr. graduated from Virginia Tech in 1961 
with a Bachelor of Science degree in Engineering and was a member of the Virginia 
Tech Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Hampton Vincent Snidow, Jr. had a short but successful career in the 
United States Army and then a successful and respected career at Newport News 
Shipbuilding with the full support of his wife, Nancy J. Snidow; and 

WHEREAS, Hampton Vincent Snidow, Jr. and Nancy J. Snidow have been recognized 
as members of the Ut Prosim Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the university 
to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets and the university 
as a whole; and 

WHEREAS, Hampton Vincent Snidow, Jr. and Nancy J. Snidow have also made 
generous contributions to the VTCC Corps Building Fund, Commandant’s Priorities 
Annual Fund, Department of Mechanical Engineering, and Library Excellence Annual 
Fund; and 

WHEREAS, Hampton Vincent Snidow, Jr. will be remembered as a dedicated member 
of the Corps of Cadets and Nancy J. Snidow continues to be a valued member of the 
university community;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Hampton Vincent Snidow, Jr. and Nancy J. Snidow, and in recognition of 
past and future benefits to the university, the Army Gold Bar Recruiter Office in the 
Corps Leadership and Military Science Building will be known as the Hampton Vincent 
Snidow, Jr. ’61 L Company and Nancy J. Snidow Army Gold Bar Recruiter Office. 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  

That the above resolution naming the Hampton Vincent Snidow, Jr. ’61 L Company and 
Nancy J. Snidow Army Gold Bar Recruiter Office be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE AIR FORCE INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE 
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

COL DAVID L. SPRACHER '70 

WHEREAS, David Spracher graduated from Virginia Tech in 1970 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Business and was a member of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; 
and  

WHEREAS, David Spracher had a successful and respected career in the U.S. Air 
Force, was previously a member of the VTCC and Highty-Tighty Alumni Board as well 
as on the Corps Leadership and Military Science Committee; and  

WHEREAS, David Spracher has been recognized as a member of the Pylon Society 
and the Caldwell Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the university to include 
considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, Athletics, and the Pamplin 
College of Business; and  

WHEREAS, David Spracher has also made generous contributions to the Maryanne C. 
and David E. Spracher '44 Corps of Cadets Scholarship, the VTCCA-Class of '70 
William E. Glover Memorial Fund, the Hokie Scholarship Fund and the Women's 
Basketball Operating Account;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of David Spracher, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Air Force Instructor Office in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Col. David L. Spracher '70 Air Force Instructor Office.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Col. David L. Spracher '70 Air Force Instructor 
Office be approved.   

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE ATRIUM IN THE CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY 
SCIENCE BUILDING FOR NICHOLAS D. STREET ’53 AND FAY H. STREET ‘77 

WHEREAS, Nicholas Doyle Street graduated from Virginia Tech in 1953 with a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Business and was a member of the Virginia Tech Corps 
of Cadets and Fay Hibbitts Street graduated from Virginia Tech in 1977 with a Bachelor 
of Science degree in Finance; and 

WHEREAS, Nick and Fay Street have had successful and respected careers in law; 
and Nick Street had a noteworthy volunteer career with the university to include service 
as a member Class of ’53 Reunion Committee and Class of ’53 Area Chair; and 

WHEREAS, Fay Street has had an extensive volunteer career with the university to 
include service as a member of the Virginia Tech Foundation Board of Directors and the 
Advancement Committee, Women in Leadership and Philanthropy Council, Virginia 
Tech Athletic Fund Board of Directors, the Bowman Society, the Campaign Steering 
Committee, and the National Campaign Committee during the Campaign for Virginia 
Tech: Invent the Future; and 

WHEREAS, Nick and Fay Street have been recognized as members of the Ut Prosim 
Society President’s Circle for their outstanding philanthropy to the university to include 
considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets including the VTCC Nicholas 
D. Street ’53 Endowed Scholarship; and

WHEREAS, Nick and Fay Street have also made generous contributions to the Center 
for the Arts, the VT Alumni Association, the Class of ’53 Virginia Center for Civil War 
Studies, the Class of ’53 VT Alumni Center Fund, and Virginia Tech Athletics;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Nick and Fay Street, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Atrium in the Corps Leadership and Military Science Building will be 
known as the Nicholas D. Street ’53 and Fay H. Street ’77 Atrium. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Nicholas D. Street ’53 and Fay H. Street ’77 
Atrium be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER OFFICE IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

WILLIAM A. STUART II, CLASS OF 1959 

WHEREAS, William A. Stuart II graduated from Virginia Tech in 1959 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Engineering and was a member of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, William A. Stuart II had a successful and respected career in engineering 
and full support of his wife, the late Lynn H. Stuart; and  

WHEREAS, William A. and Lynn H. Stuart have been recognized as previous members 
of the 1872 Society and the Pylon Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the 
university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets and 
Virginia Tech; and  

WHEREAS, William A. Stuart has also made generous contributions to the VTCC Corps 
Building Fund, Commandant’s Priorities Annual Fund, College of Engineering, Hokie 
Scholarship Fund, and the Alumni Annual Fund; and  

WHEREAS, William A. Stuart continues to be a valued member of the university 
community;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of William A. and Lynn H. Stuart, and in recognition of past and future 
benefits to the university, the VTCC Executive Officer Office in the Corps Leadership 
and Military Science Building will be known as the Executive Officer Office donated 
by William A. Stuart II, Class of 1959 VTCC.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Executive Officer Office donated by William A. 
Stuart II, Class of 1959 VTCC be approved.  

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE NAVY CONFERENCE ROOM IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

HARVEY L. '59 AND AGNES SUTTON 

WHEREAS, Harvey L. Sutton graduated from Virginia Tech in 1959 with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Engineering and was also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and  

WHEREAS, Harvey L. Sutton had a successful and respected career in engineering; 
and 

WHEREAS, Harvey L. Sutton has been recognized as a member of the Ut Prosim 
Society, the Pylon Society, and the 1872 Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the 
university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, the 
College of Engineering, and Virginia Tech Administration; and  

WHEREAS, Harvey L. Sutton has also made generous contributions to the VTCC 
Corps Building Fund, the Commandant’s Priorities Annual Fund, the Electrical and 
Computer Engineering Department fund, and various other VTCC and University funds; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Harvey L. Sutton, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Navy Conference Room in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Harvey L. '59 and Agnes Sutton Conference Room. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Harvey L. '59 and Agnes Sutton Conference 
Room be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE DIRECTOR OF RECRUITING OFFICE IN THE 
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR  

DR. DEBORAH A. AND COLONEL WILLIAM H. SWAN, JR., USAF (RET) '66   
   

WHEREAS, Colonel William H. Swan, Jr. graduated from Virginia Tech in 1966 with a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Business and was a member of the Virginia Tech Corps 
of Cadets; and    

WHEREAS, Colonel William H. Swan, Jr. had a successful and respected career in the 
U.S. Air Force with the full support of his wife, Deborah A. Swan, and also had an 
extensive volunteer career with the university to include service as a member of the 
VTCC Alumni Board; and   

WHEREAS, Colonel William H. Swan, Jr. and Deborah A. Swan have been recognized 
as members of the Ut Prosim Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the university 
to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets and Virginia Tech; 
and   

WHEREAS, Colonel William H. Swan, Jr. and Deborah A. Swan have also made 
generous contributions to the VTCC Dr. Deborah A. & Colonel William H. Swan, Jr. '66 
Scholarship, VTCC Corps Building Fund, VTCCA-Class of '66 Scholarship, 
Commandant’s Priorities Fund, Pamplin College of Business Annual Fund and Virginia-
Maryland College of Veterinary Medicine; and   

WHEREAS, Colonel William H. Swan, Jr. and Deborah A. Swan continue to be valued 
members of the university community;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Colonel William H. Swan, Jr. and Deborah A. Swan, and in recognition of 
past and future benefits to the university, the Director of Recruiting Office in the Corps 
Leadership and Military Science Building will be known as the Dr. Deborah A. and 
Colonel William H. Swan, Jr., USAF (Ret) '66 Director of Recruiting Office.     

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

That the above resolution naming the Dr. Deborah A. and Colonel William H. Swan, Jr., 
USAF (Ret) '66 Director of Recruiting Office be approved.  

August 29, 2023   

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE KITCHEN IN THE CORPS LEADERSHIP AND 
MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR RANDY H. THURMAN '71  

WHEREAS, Randy H. Thurman graduated from Virginia Tech in 1971 with a Bachelor 
of Science in Business and was also a graduate of the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets; 
and   

WHEREAS, Randy H. Thurman had a successful and respected career first in the 
USAF and continuing as a senior advisor in investor services, and continues to 
volunteer as part of the Pamplin Advisory Board; and  

WHEREAS, Randy H. Thurman has been recognized as a member of the 
Ut Prosim Society for his outstanding philanthropy to the university to include 
considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, Pamplin College of 
Business, Athletics, and the Arts Initiative; and  

WHEREAS, Randy H. Thurman has also made generous contributions to the VTCC 
Corps Building Fund, the Pamplin College of Business Annual Fund, the Football 
Operating Fund, and various other VTCC and University funds;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Randy H. Thurman, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the Kitchen in the Corps Leadership and Military Science Building will be 
known as the Randy H. Thurman '71 Kitchen.  

RECOMMENDATION:  

That the above resolution naming the Randy H. Thurman '71 Kitchen be approved. 

August 29, 2023   

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE VTCC ROTC CLASSROOM IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

 DEBORAH R. '78 AND DANIEL H. TILLOTSON 

WHEREAS, Deborah R. Tillotson graduated from Virginia Tech in 1978 with a Bachelor 
of Science degree in Engineering and also graduated from the Virginia Tech Corps of 
Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Deborah R. Tillotson had a successful and respected career in engineering 
at Lockheed Martin Corporation with the full support of her husband, Daniel H. Tillotson, 
and was an active member of the VTCC Alumni Board; and 

WHEREAS, Deborah R. and Daniel H. Tillotson have been recognized as members of 
the Ut Prosim Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the university to include 
considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, the College of Engineering, 
and Athletics; and  

WHEREAS, Deborah R. and Daniel H. Tillotson have also made generous contributions 
to the VTCC Corps Building Fund, the College of Engineering Fund, the Daniel H. & 
Deborah R. Tillotson '78 Scholarship fund, the Tillotson Engineering Education 
Excellence Fund, and various other VTCC and University funds;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Deborah R. Tillotson, and in recognition of past and future benefits to the 
university, the VTCC ROTC Classroom in the Corps Leadership and Military Science 
Building will be known as the Deborah R. '78 and Daniel H. Tillotson VTCC ROTC 
Classroom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Deborah R. '78 and Daniel H. Tillotson VTCC 
ROTC Classroom to be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE AIR FORCE INSTRUCTOR OFFICE IN THE 
CORPS LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR   

THOMAS J. VERBECK, BAND COMPANY (1973), BRIGADIER GENERAL, 
USAF (RETIRED) 

WHEREAS, Brigadier General Thomas J. Verbeck graduated from Virginia Tech in 
1973 with a Bachelor of Science degree in Engineering and was a member of the 
Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets and the Highty-Tighties; and  

WHEREAS, Brigadier General Thomas J. Verbeck had a successful and respected 
career in the military and full support of his wife, C. Deanita Verbeck, and an extensive 
volunteer career with the university to include service as a member of the VTCC Alumni 
Board and a member of the Highty-Tighties Alumni Board; and  

WHEREAS, Brigadier General Thomas J. Verbeck and C. Deanita Verbeck have been 
recognized as members of the Ut Prosim Society for their outstanding philanthropy to 
the university to include considerable support to the Virginia Tech Corps of Cadets, 
Virginia Tech and the Highty-Tighties; and  

WHEREAS, Brigadier General Thomas J. Verbeck and C. Deanita Verbeck have also 
made generous contributions to the VTCC Corps Building Fund, Commandant’s 
Priorities Annual Fund, Hokie Scholarship Fund, Lane Stadium-West Side, The Keep 
Jumping Fund, and Highty-Tighties Annual Giving Fund; and  

WHEREAS, Brigadier General Thomas J. Verbeck and C. Deanita Verbeck continue to 
be valued members of the university community;   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Brigadier General Thomas J. Verbeck and C. Deanita Verbeck, and in 
recognition of past and future benefits to the university, the Air Force Instructor Office in 
the Corps Leadership and Military Science Building will be known as the Thomas 
J. Verbeck, Band Company (1973), Brigadier General, USAF (retired) Air Force
Instructor Office.

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Thomas J. Verbeck, Band Company (1973), 
Brigadier General, USAF (retired) Air Force Instructor Office be approved.  

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC



RESOLUTION NAMING THE MULTIPURPOSE ROOM B IN THE CORPS 
LEADERSHIP AND MILITARY SCIENCE BUILDING FOR 

 AUBREY V. WATTS, JR. “F” COMPANY, ‘63 

WHEREAS, Aubrey V. Watts, Jr. graduated from Virginia Tech in 1963 with a Bachelor 
of Science degree in Business Administration and is a graduate of the Virginia Tech 
Corps of Cadets; and 

WHEREAS, Aubrey V. Watts, Jr., with the participation and full support of his wife, 
Emily W. Watts, has had a successful and respected career in both city and local 
governments; and 

WHEREAS, Aubrey and Emily Watts have been recognized as members of the Ut 
Prosim Society for their outstanding philanthropy to the university to include 
considerable support to the VTCC Watts Family Scholarship, the VTCCA Class of ’63 
Scholarship Endowment, and the VTCC Corps Building Fund; and 

WHEREAS, Aubrey and Emily Watts have also made generous contributions to the 
Pamplin College of Business, the Alumni Annual Fund, the Hokie Scholarship Fund, 
and Virginia Tech Athletics; and 

WHEREAS, Aubrey and Emily Watts have been, and continue to be, valued members 
of the university community;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in acknowledgement of the service and 
generosity of Aubrey and Emily Watts, and in recognition of past and future benefits to 
the university, the First Floor Multipurpose Room B in the Corps Leadership and Military 
Science Building will be known as the Aubrey V. Watts, Jr. “F” Company 1963 
Multipurpose Room. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the above resolution naming the Aubrey V. Watts, Jr. “F” Company 1963 
Multipurpose Room be approved. 

August 29, 2023 

ATTACHMENT CC




